








 

 
      

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

To:  Ms. Kelley Gregory, Academic Affairs 

  UNC General Administration 

 

From: Ms. Letitia C. Wall, Office of the Provost 

 

Date:  June 27, 2017 

 

Subject: Faculty Awards Use 2017 

This memo is to clarify the strategic decision by WSSU not to use $9,500 issued for 

Excellence in Teaching faculty awards for the 2016-2017 academic year. 

 

In the spring of 2015, WSSU embarked on creating its new institutional strategic plan.  

This plan was completed in December 2015 and approved for the Board of Trustees.   

 

There are specific strategies tied to faculty and staff reward and recognition as part of the 

plan.  It is critical that the guidelines for awarding the teaching accolades are tied to the 

outcomes of the new strategic plan.  As the plan was not completed until December and 

the faculty needs to review and update guidelines, a moratorium on faculty awards was 

issued so that the faculty can be awarding in line with the strategic plan.  The faculty 

subcommittee not yet created updated criterion for the awards and instead of allocating 

strategic dollars for the sake of allocation, we have extended the moratorium for this 

academic year as well.    We anticipate that two years of deliberate work will pay off and 

the faulty will have updated standards for faculty awards for this coming academic year. 

 

For this very important reason, the $9,500 was not allocated.  Only the UNC Board of 

Governor’s Excellence in Teaching Award was selected. 

 

Thank you. 

 

 

 



Timeline for the 2017 BOG Teaching Awards 

 

 

September 30, 2016    
Notification to Chancellors requesting nominee’s portfolio                                    

 

February 1, 2017     
Electronic campus portfolios due.         

 

Present a list of the campuses’ 2017 BOG teaching award 

nominees to the Personnel & Tenure Committee at the 

February/March 2017 meeting.  P&T Chair requests final approval 

of teaching award nominees to the full board in Closed Session 

 

 

February-March 2017  
 

Send congratulatory letter to the campus award recipients from 

BOG Chair.     

 

Call award winners to congratulate on behalf of UNC-GA.    

  

 The Office of the Secretary begins to solicit Board members to act 

as the representatives for campus Spring commencement 

ceremonies.   

  

 Coordinate with External Communications to provide information 

to build website for 2017 award winners.   

  

 

April 2017  
Prepare scripts for each BOG member for presentation of the 

Award at spring commencement.    

 

Call campus commencement coordinators to inform of assigned 

BOG member and discuss medallion coordination.   

 

Email scripts to BOG members and campus commencement 

coordinators.     

 

   Request budget office to transfer award stipend to campuses.   

 

Draft GA press release announcing award winners and send to 

UNC-GA External Relations department for review and final 

transmittal and post to UNC-GA website.   

 



Send medallions campus commencement coordinators.  Ensure 

that all information and communication is made between BOG 

members and campus coordinators for event.    

 

 

 

May 2017 -    

June 2017  

Follow-up with BOG members and obtain feedback on process. 

   

Send UNC-TV electronic photos of BOG Teaching Award winners 

for show montage of winners during O. Max Gardner piece.  

 

June 15, 2017  
Reports due from campuses on allocation and distribution of funds.   

 

 Prepare comprehensive report on the campuses’ allocation and 

distribution of funds.  

 

July or Aug 2017  
Report to Personnel and Tenure Committee on the campuses’ 

allocation and distribution of funds.    
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